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Eurologo International Scientific Committee minutes 
 
Agenda 
1. Next Conference 
2. Eurologo journal 
3. Scientific Committee members 
 

1. Ivan Kalas, Slovakian representative proposed to organize Eurologo 2007 
Conference at Bratislava using Comenius University facilities, where they have 
very good conditions, if participants are not more than 250. 
He intends to broader the scope of the conference trying to attract more people 
on the educational field, not necessarily working with Logo, but on the same 
educational framework. 
Considering the main contributions of Slovak group for the Logo community in 
the last few years, all delegates voted in favour. 
Other delegates expressed their wish to run the Conference on the future, 
namely, delegates from Slovenia, Lithuania and Russia. 

2. The usefulness and opportunity of having a Eurologo scientific journal was 
discussed. It was decided not to run one, but to stimulate Logo researchers to 
publish in scientific journals that already exist, like the one edited by Valentina 
Dagiene “Informatics in Education”. 
On the other hand, it should be useful to have a more teachers’ oriented 
publication for sharing good practices, challenging algorithms and new ideas and 
experiences. This can be done by on-line publication with very deburatic process 
of contributing. Jenny Sendova, Brian Harvey, Erich Neuwirth and Secundino 
Correia volunteered to study the problem and, in some way, bring this idea to 
life during the next two years. 

3. It was decided to clean some names from the ESC board that are no longer 
active on the field. It will be send an email to all delegates not attending neither 
participating, so they can confirm their intentions. In the case they are not 
interested anymore to be included, they can suggest somebody on the country 
doing valuable research on the field. 
Considering that some countries are not represented on the ESC, the Chairmen 
of the Conference, by suggestion of Gerald Futschek, proposed the following 
names of people attending the Conference to join the ESC: Birgit Wursthorn 
(Germany), Dimitris Alimisis (Greece), Michele Moro (Italy), Slavica Grkovska 
(Macedonia), Nina Gouskova (Russia). The name of Witold Kranas, considered 
the excellent job done on organizing this Conference, was also proposed. All 
these new members were accepted and welcomed by the older ones. 
 
Finally, following the tradition, Andzrej Walat was nominated the next ESC 
Chairman and Ivan Kalas the next Secretary. 


